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Receive a report and provide direction on the Salinas Basin Interim Replacement Drinking Water Program.
RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors receive a report and provide direction on the Salinas Basin
Interim Replacement Drinking Water Program.

SUMMARY & DISCUSSION:
On May 23, 2017, Board Referral 2017.12 was made by Supervisor Salinas and Supervisor Alejo.  The referral
requested a presentation and action on the Salinas Basin Interim Replacement Drinking Water Program.  The
Enforcement Office of the State Water Resources Control Board (Water Board) and the Central Coast Regional
Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) recently entered into an agreement with the Salinas Basin
Agricultural Stewardship Group (Stewardship Group) establishing an interim or pilot program whereby
Stewardship Group members will provide replacement drinking water to residences whose groundwater supply
has been impacted by nitrate contamination in the Salinas Valley Basin.

The purpose of the presentation is to provide information to the Board of Supervisors and the public about the
program and the agreement.  Additionally, it is an opportunity for the Board to explore ways in which, and
provide staff direction on how, the Water Board, Regional Board, Stewardship Group and County can work
together to provide public education and outreach on the program in order to extend the opportunity for safe
and reliable drinking water at no cost to as many people as possible in Monterey County.  The aim is that this
first-of-its-kind replacement drinking water program be as successful as possible in the Salinas Valley.

Presenters for this presentation include:

Monterey County

· John Ramirez, Director, Environmental Health Bureau, Health Department

State Water Resources Control Board

· Cris Carrigan, Director, Office of Enforcement

Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board

· John Robertson, Executive Officer

Salinas Basin Agricultural Stewardship Group

· Brett Harrell, Executive Committee

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
The County Administrative Office - Intergovernmental & Legislative Affairs Division (CAO-IGLA) prepared
this report.  Information was provided by the Health Department - Environmental Health Bureau, State Water
Resources Control Board, Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board, and Salinas Basin Agricultural
Stewardship Group.
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FINANCING:
Receipt of this report will not result in additional general fund contributions.

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS STRATEGIC INITIATIVES:
This presentation relates to the Board of Supervisors Strategic Initiative on Health and Human Services as it
directly relates to the provision of clean and safe drinking water to County residents.

Mark a check to the related Board of Supervisors Strategic Initiatives

    Economic Development
    Administration
X Health & Human Services
    Infrastructure
    Public Safety

Prepared by:  Annette D’Adamo, Management Analyst III

Approved by:  Nicholas E. Chiulos, Assistant CAO

Attachments:
- 6/13/17 Presentation - State Board/Regional Board/Stewardship Group
- 4/6/17 Press Release
- 5/18/17 Press Release
- Interim Replacement Water Settlement Agreement
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